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December 14, 2016 

ADDENDUM NO.1 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) # 1145 
TO PROVIDE 

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING SERVICES 
FOR 

COUNTYWIDE ROADWAY SAFETY SIGNING AND STRIPING AUDIT 
FEDERAL PROJECT NO. HSIPL-5944(127) 

The purpose of this Addendum is to provide answers to questions received to date regarding RFP 
#1145.  This acknowledgement signature page of Addendum No.1 must be submitted with your 
proposal package. 

If this acknowledgement signature page is not submitted with your proposal package, your entire 
proposal package may be considered non-responsive. 

RECEIPT IS HEREBY ACKNOWLEDGED OF ADDENDUM NO.1 RFP #1145 

_________________________ _________________________ 
Authorized Company Signature Printed Name 

__________________________ _________________________ 
Company Name Date 

ATTACHMENT D
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The questions received to date are the following, along with their respective responses: 
 
Question 1:  Our understanding is the inventory is for warning and regulatory signs only, and 
therefore would exclude street name signs, parking control signs, G signs, paddle markers, and 
object markers.  Please confirm. 
 
Answer 1:  Yes, as included in the scope, the project is to inventory warning and regulatory signs 
for the list of County roads stated in the RFP. 
 
Question 2:  Approximately how many signs are in the existing County sign inventory, and 
approximately how many are under this project (that is, regulatory and warning signs)? 
 
Answer 2:  The County has approximately 15,000 traffic signs throughout the county.  This 
project will establish an inventory of warning and regulatory signs for the County roads stated in 
the RFP. 
 
Question 3:  There seems to be no accepted, quantitative standard for sign reflectivity.  We may 
propose to measure this subjectively by night visual observation.  If so, will that be acceptable? 
 
Answer 3:  Nighttime visual inspection by a trained sign inspector is allowed.  Although 
allowed, it is desirable that the minimum retroreflectivity level be per Table 2A-3 of the CA 
MUTCD 2014. 
 
Question 4:  Is there a roadway striping inventory, as well as signage? 
 
Answer 4:  The County does not have an existing striping inventory.  This project will establish a 
striping inventory for the County roads stated in the RFP. 
 


